
Hart County Library 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
March 13, 2012    
CALL TO ORDER:  Meeting was called to order by Nancy Clark, Chairperson, at 11:09 a.m. 
PRESENT:  Jerry Bell, Mary Carter, Kaye Chafin, Nancy Clark, Ann Roedler and Meridy Wright, Board Members and Richard Sanders, Library Director.           
MINUTES:  The minutes from the February 14th meeting were read and approved as read with one correction (“Barton” Lowery in lieu of “Barbara” Lowery).         
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Total of cash available, Pinnacle Bank and the Georgia Fund, was $39,372.27.    
DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  
· See submitted report from the library director.  

· The following statistics were provided by Richard:

· Active PINES Patrons:  February  –  9162 

· Computer Usage –  February – 872 sessions
· Circulation:  February -  3011 items    

· PINES Loans:  February - Incoming –  207 items; Outgoing – 97 items

OLD BUSINESS:  
· Richard updated the board on the budget. Richard stated he has received GPLS notification of budget cuts for Fiscal Year 2012 will be 1% in lieu of 2%.

· Richard reported that Nancy Grizzle is in contact with the taxpayer’s advocate office regarding the IRS billing issues.  
NEW BUSINESS:  
· Richard requested the board change and update the internet policy regarding the verbiage for ‘chat room’.  Motion was made and approved by the board to allow Richard to change the verbiage for the ‘chat room’.  

· Richard discussed his findings regarding the possibility of the library having E-books available for patrons.  The board feels this is not the best time for our library to make a committtment to provide E-books to our patrons due our limited funds but the board requested Richard continue to investigate and report back to the board with his findings.  
FRIENDS OF LIBRARY REPORT:  
· No one from the Friends of the Library was present for the meeting.

· FOL has a fund raising event, Wine, Cheese & a Little Jazz, planed for Friday, March 16 (6:00 pm – 8:30 pm) at the Arts Center.

· FOL Spring Book Sale is scheduled for March 21 – 24.

ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:55 am.      

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Roedler

Secretary 
